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Cowwarr Primary School Newsletter 

Respect | Responsibility | Resilience | Self belief 

Principal: Mrs Chanae Johns 

E: cowwarr.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

P: 03 5139 7100 

M: 0493 637 982 

CALENDAR 2024 

TERM 1 

FEBRUARY  

 

MARCH 

Fri 1st  ASH timber mill tour  

Wed 6th Wellington Div Swimming 

Mon 11th Labour Day Public  

  Holiday 

Thur 14th School Council AGM 7pm 

Wed 20th Yr 7, 2025 Sale College  

  information evening 

Thur 28th Last day term 1 

 

TERM 2 

APRIL 

Mon 15th  First day term 2 

TEAM: ‘Together’ We Achieve More 

It’s the end of week 4 already. Where is this 

term going?  

 

I had a phone call recently from one of the 

organisers of the Heyfield Timber Festival who 

complemented our student’s artwork, which 

we submitted in their display. This year’s 

theme was ‘What I love about living in 

Cowwarr/Heyfield’. My heart was filled with 

happiness after this phone call as the person 

shared that some of the artwork from our 

students physically brought her to tears. I 

cannot think of a higher compliment for our 

students. We care about where we live and 

love where we live.  

 

There is something special about our school 

that makes us unique and makes us want to 

come to school each day. I feel it is hard to put 

into words what this ‘something special’ is. I 
personally think it is more of a feeling, a feeling 

of belonging, acceptance, care, and 

understanding. We are unique and most 

importantly, we are a TEAM! We have been 

achieving and celebrating so many things, 

together, over the last few weeks. From our 

recent group efforts at the Rural Cluster 

Swimming Carnival, our accomplishments in 

our personal lives, to our individual 

achievements in the classroom and out in the 

yard; we are achieving great things that we all 

should be proud of! 

 

Let us remember that ‘Together Everyone 

Achieves More’.  

Issue 2, February 23, 2024  

Students and staff at Cowwarr Primary School acknowledge the Gunai Kurnai people. We pay our respects to their Elders past, 

present and emerging.  

Our school is highly protective of our children and adheres to the Government Child Safety guidelines 
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School Times 
 

We are not only dedicated to learning, but we also value providing a safe environment for all members 

of the Cowwarr Team. 2 staff members are required to be onsite for the safe supervision of 

students. Majority of our staff are not required to be at school until 8.30am each day.  

 

We kindly request that students do not arrive, or enter the school grounds, earlier than this 

start time. We are a dedicated team who are committed to collaborating, planning, preparing, and 

improving the learning of our young people. This is quality time for all staff that occurs 

outside of official school times.  

 

START: Breakfast Club is open and available to all students from 8.30am each day. 

 

FINISH: Our day concludes at 3.00pm. 

 

Naplan 2024 
 

It is approaching that time of the term for our grade 3 and grade 5 students to participate in Naplan. 

Over the coming weeks the students will be learning about the Naplan testing platform and practising 

how to navigate the assessments and questions. For those who are not sure what Naplan is, it is a 

National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy. It is a literacy and numeracy assessment that 

students in year 3, 5, 7, and 9 sit each year. It is the only national assessment all students have the 

opportunity to undertake. 

 

We are supportive of all students sitting this assessment. Please see attached information for parents/

guardians about Naplan. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me so we can discuss your 

queries.  

 

Cowwarr’s Naplan Schedule 

 

Wednesday 13th March:  Writing 

Thursday 14th March:  Reading & Language Conventions 
Friday 15th March:  Numeracy 

Monday 18th March:  Catch-up sessions 

 

Wednesday 6th March – final day for exemptions (parent choice regarding their child’s participation in 

this assessment) 

 

Parent/Teacher Interviews 
 

Parent-Teacher interviews will be takin place over 2 nights, Monday 26th and Tuesday 27th. This is an 

opportunity to meet the teacher and discuss you child/ren and their achievements and goals for school. 

These are not compulsory, but as we know, learning is a Team effort! If these days and times do not suit, 

please reach out to you teacher to make another time.  
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Year 6 Students 
 
At assembly this week, Ruby and Lachlan were presented with their ‘School Captain’ badges. This is a 

significant moment for our young people as it symbolises the importance of this position and the title of 

the school leader.  

 

All our year students were given their official year 6 school tops and school jackets at this week’s 

assembly as well. They were all very excited to put on their new tops and jackets. 

 

Thank you to Mrs. Bassett and Sam for your time and efforts in organising these special items for the 

year 6 students. 

 

 

Rural Cluster Swimming Carnival 
 

What a fabulous day we had on Thursday for our swimming carnival. We were blessed with the weather 

and regardless of if we were competing in races, or participating in the non-competitive activities, we all 

got in the water and gave our best efforts. “We are so proud of the team and witnessed some 

impressive behaviours from our students” (Miss Marg.).  

 

The staff were proud to wear the Cowwarr uniform and belong to this amazing TEAM. Both 

competitors and non-competitors put in a fabulous effort on the day and as a result, Cowwarr placed 2nd 

overall. Congratulations to the Cowwarr Team!! 

 

Some words from the Team: 

Atticus: “I think the activities were fun and to have the free swim to tow Fezz around was good”. 

Fezz: “I enjoyed seeing the ducks splash around in the water” 

Chase “I loved doing the whirl pool and being towed around by Lachlan” 

Lachie: “I liked it, we are a small school but we still got second, really close to first. And we only have a few 

swimmers”. 

 

Congratulations to our competitors. Each of our students who competed in the swimming events, 

placed, and received a ribbon.  
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Congratulations  
to  

Mackenzie  
 

who received  
Age Champion for the 

girls 12/13-year-olds. 

Congratulations to our place getters: 

50 m 12/13 years    

Freestyle Backstroke Breaststroke Butterfly 

1st Mackenzie 1st Ruby 1st Mackenzie 1st Mackenzie 

2nd Ruby 2nd Mackenzie 2nd Ruby 2nd Ruby 

    

25m 12/13 years    

Freestyle Backstroke Breaststroke  

3rd Aleah 1st Chloe 2nd Aleah  

    

25m 12/13 years    

Freestyle Backstroke Breaststroke  

2nd April 3rd April 3rd April  
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Tuesday’s Activities 
 

It was awesome to see our students take home their bird boxes that they worked hard on. Woodwork 

is not always for everyone, but it’s exciting to see a finished product and know that we made it! The sau-

sage rolls were a hit and students did a fabulous job in the kitchen, cooking, and cleaning. The school 

puzzle is beginning to take some shape. It’s testing some of our patience, but that’s the goal. It will be 

tremendously exciting once it is finished, knowing that everyone across the school has contributed. It 

was very hot last week, so gardening took place inside. Miss. Marg and the students made their own self 

watering pots and planted chilli seeds. We look forward to adding a bit of spice to our lives. 

 

If you are free Tuesday afternoons, come down and join us as we build, make, and create! 
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Camps 2024 
 

3/4 Woorabina Camp 5– 7 June 

5/6 Melbourne Camp 31 July—2 August 

Policies for Medication Administration 
 

The school is currently undergoing a review of its policies as it works towards attaining the Minimum 

Standards for Registration. As part of this process, one of the first policies reviewed is the Medication 

Policy. As a school, we are not permitted to administer any analgesics (Panadol, Nurofen, pain relief, 

etc.) to students. If your child requires pain relief (analgesic), the policy states that this type of 

medication is not to be administered at school, as it may mask illnesses/conditions.  

 

Here at Cowwarr, your child’s/ren’s safety and wellbeing is our priority. If your child requires any 

form of analgesics, the school is not permitted to administer this medication without a signed (doctor) 

medication administration form. 

 

Please find attached our Medication Policy. If you require and further information or wish to discuss 

any concerns, please do not hesitate in reaching out to us.  

 

School Council 

School Council is made up of 2 staff, 5 parents and 1 community member. Council approves all financial 

operations of the school, approves the pupil free days, fundraising, and day to day running of the school. 

  

Meetings are held twice a term on a Thursday at 7pm. 

 

Nominations are now open for school council. We have the following positions available. 

• 3 parent positions, each 2 year tenure 

•  
Nomination forms due by Friday 1st March.  
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SEAL Application 2024 Timeline for Year 7 in 2025 

 

• Wednesday 20th March – SEAL Parent Information Night from 5:30pm in the OLC at Guthridge after 

2025 Information night 

 

• Friday 19th April – SEAL Application due to Sale College  

 

• Monday 13th May– SEAL Exam 9:00am – 11:30am at Guthridge Campus  

 

• Starting Tuesday 14th May – Interview process for applicants and parents (maximum of 3 weeks).  

 

• Offers will be posted to successful applicants After the Monarchs Birthday Public Holiday.  
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The Hat Quest 
Today we had a TEAM discussion about the “No Hat, No Play” policy. 

At the start of the year, we made sure that every student had their own hat with their name on it. 

After only 4 weeks at school there have been many students borrowing hats and using spare hats 

from school as they have misplaced theirs. Many of our spare hats have also gone missing. 

We will now be enforcing the “No Hat, No Play” policy and students without hats will have to stay 

inside at recess and lunchtime. Technology will not be used during this time. 

This is not a punishment, it is for the safety of students and is a government guideline for us all to 

follow. 

Please search your homes for the elusive school hat. If required, a new hat can be purchased for $10 

from the office. 

Hats are to be stored in the hat tub in the classrooms for quick and easy access at all times. 

Miss Marg 

CONGRATULATIONS  
Sam for the only person to answer Miss Marg’s question in last 

fortnights newsletter.  

Pop in to see Miss Marg for your lolly 
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